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November Newsletter 
Lots of things happening between now and the end of Term 2: 
 
Odd Socks Day: Monday 15th November 
Odd Socks Day in National Anti Bullying Week is to remind us all to 
celebrate what makes us all unique.  Please encourage your child to come 
to school in odd socks and talk to them about the reason for them to do 
so.   
 
Flu Immunisation:  Friday 19th November 
If you have registered your child(ren) via the online system they will 
receive their nasal spray immunisation at school on Friday 19th. 
 

 
Children in Need 2021: Friday 19th November 
We will fundraise for the BBC Children in Need Appeal again in 2021.  
Your child may come to school wearing spotty clothing and accessories 
and in return we request a donation of a suggested £1 per child. At 
breaktime there will be spotty biscuits and squash on sale for 50p. 
 
Bikeability training for Year 5: 22nd to 25th November 
Bikeability Level 1 and Level 2 training sessions for those children who 
have registered. 
 
Friends of School Non-Uniform Day: Tuesday 30th November 
The children may come to school out of uniform and in return we ask for 
donation of a prize that can be used in the Raffle that will be drawn at the 
Christmas Performance. 
 
Scholastic Book Fair will be visiting school again this year and will we 
invite you to come in to look at the books and hopefully purchase one or 



two for your child(ren).  To attempt to maintain some level of social 
distancing we will operate a rota for parents to come in: 
 
Wednesday 1st December  Maple Class parents 
Thursday 2nd December   Oak Class parents 
Friday 3rd December   Monkey Puzzle Class parents 
Monday 6th December   Oak & Monkey Puzzle parents 
Tuesday 7th December   Maple Class parents 
 
Siblings from other classes are permitted to wait in Mr Plumb’s class quiet 
area while you shop. 
 
The Book Fair will be open at school from 3.10 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. 3 x 
large book cases full of new books to appeal to children of all ages.  Do 
come along and allow your child to choose a book to buy and enjoy – or 
do some secret shopping for gifts.  School earns 100% commission in 
books for school if we reach a total sales value of £300.00 or above.   
 

Secret Room 
 
We are continuing the popular Secret Room this year.  This is a part of school 
from which parents are banned!  Children go in at certain times and buy small 
presents up to the value of £1.00 for their parents and brothers/sisters (please 
don’t extend beyond these as our stock is limited!) without their parents 
knowing – it is the child’s secret.  The presents are wrapped, labelled and taken 
home at the end of term so they can be placed under the tree or wherever your 
family tradition decrees.  The classes will shop on the following days: 
 
Tuesday 7th December   Oak Class 
Wednesday 8th December   Maple Class 
Thursday 9th December   Monkey Puzzle Class 
… and Friday 10th December will be “mop up” session for children who forgot to 
shop earlier in the week.     
 
Please send money in a named envelope or named purse with a note inside of 
who your child is buying gifts for.  Alternatively, you may pay on Parentmail: 
multiples of £1.00 payments. 
 

Regrettably we will not be able to have a Christmas Fair at 
school this year as it would be impossible to create any social 
distance within the event.  Fingers crossed for 2022.   
 
May we also remind you that we will not be exchanging Christmas 
cards at school this year but your child may create an A4 size Christmas 



poster that will be displayed in the school for all their friends and staff to 
see. 

 
 

 
Christmas Carol Service: 9th December 2021 
This year our Christmas celebration will be a Carol Service on the school 
playground.  It will start at 6.00 p.m. and will last for around one hour.  
The children will sing and read poems/letters etc., for you and Friends of 
School will be providing hot drinks and mince pies.  The Raffle will be 
drawn during the event.  Your child will need to return to school for 5.45 
p.m. warmly dressed including a hat and scarf – Christmassy if possible. 
If the weather is really not suitable on the 9th we are keeping the 13th as 
a reserve date for the event.   
 
Friends of School Non-Uniform Day: Friday 10th December 2021 
The children may come to school out of uniform and in return we ask for 
donation of a chocolate or sweetie item for the Chocolate Tombola that 
will be drawn at school, just for the children, on Tuesday 14th December.  
We will ensure that every child receives a “prize” of some kind and ask for 
your support in making this a fun event for the children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Whole School to Pantomime at New Theatre Peterborough:   
Aladdin: Thursday 16th December 
All children and staff will be travelling by Fowlers’ coach for the morning 
performance of Aladdin on 16th December.  All children will be eating a 
packed lunch when they return to school from the theatre.  Please send 
your child with a packed lunch from home.  However, if your child is 
Benefit Related Free School Meals Entitled you are being sent a separate 
letter/reply slip to let us know whether your child will require a packed 
lunch provided by school.   
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
Last day of term:  Friday 17th December 2021 
This is going to be a busy day!   
  

 It will be Christmas Party day and the children may come to school 
in their Christmas jumper – shop bought or one blinged up at home 
with tinsel and baubles etc. 

 Lunch will be a buffet lunch provided by school. 
 Father Christmas will visit the children again in the afternoon to 

wish them a Happy Christmas. 
 The school day will end at 3.00 p.m. as usual. 

 

 
First day back in the New Year for start of Term 3 will be  

Tuesday 4th January 2022 
 

 
 

Maple Class will begin their swimming sessions on Wednesday 5th 
January so please check that your child’s swimming costume still fits 
them.  Your child will need a kit of costume and towel – and they may 

bring goggles if they wish. 
We request a voluntary contribution of £1.00 per week per child towards 

the cost of the transport to the pool in Spalding.  This may be paid weekly 
or in a lump sum.  There will be 12 swims through to the end of Term 4 

so the total contribution would be £12.00.  This may be paid cash, cheque 
or by ParentMail.   

 
Mrs L. Sexton 

10.11.21 

 


